
 November is near; we’ll be covering our toes. Haul-out a memory, the 

yard will be closed.  The leaves will turn colors, and then blanket the ground. 

The winds will arrange them, creating that sound. The trees will be bare, the 

docks will be too. The boaters in mourning and whimpering boo hoo. But be-

fore we all get there, we have one month to go. One month of boating, one 

month to show. October’s upon us; it’s a great month to be. It’s a great month 

for haunting, and sipping on tea, and spending the evenings in your company. 

We love spending October, so close to you. Observing your joy, and enjoying it 

too. Standing so close, staring into your eyes, as you stare right through us, our 

perfect disguise. Some hear our laughter, that’s sometimes our goal. Some hear 

our footsteps, some feel our soul. We aren’t here to harm you, or scare you 

away, we like sharing our games that we played in the day. We like stacking 

the chairs, and moving your things, and tickling your nose, oh the joy that it 

brings. When you’re alone, you can feel our great stare, you think that it’s noth-

ing, but we’re truly right there. Sitting beside you, as you play with your phone, 

enjoying the moment, no you’re not alone. Who placed that glass, at the end of 

the bar? Who moved my phone? Who moved my car? Where did he go? He 

was sitting right here? Who moved my keys? Who drank my beer? Who shut 

off the lights? Hey, I’m using the loo. I’m here in the dark. NOW WHAT 

WILL YOU DO??? What do you do, on our Halloween nights, when we are all 

with you, and we turn out the lights? Will you be scared, and reach for your 

mate? What will you do, to find I’m your new date? What will you do, when 

you see us all there? When we turn off the lights, will you too be quite scared? 

We’ll be dancing and laughing, and staring at you. You see we know the day; 

you’ll be joining us too. We cannot wait, for your day to be, so we can be with 

you, for E Turn It Tea. So sip on that tea and turn out those lights, so you can 

be with us, for all of the nights. There’s no way out, just a matter of time, when 

you will all join us, so sip on that wine. We’re fond of you all, and may shorten 

your days. You will adapt and succumb to our ways. As you turn off your lights 

and crawl into bed, is your mate still your mate? Or is it me there instead? You 

sleep alone? The joke is on me?  
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Report from the Commodore Cont’d 

 Well under your bed, is where I might be. Waiting for you, to fall asleep, at 
the time that you do your soul we shall keep. This great time each year, our 
excitement does soar, as we choose through our ranks, our new Rear Commodore. 
We know who you are; there is no need to fear. Your name will appear, next to the 
Rear. Come join our team. We’ll be there for you. We blazed that there trail. We’ll 
support what you do. We’ll be there for you, for all of your days and when that day 
comes you’ll join our fun ways. You now probably know, now who we are. Just one 
more hint. We all have a star… 

Hello BVYC! Your 2018 needed a nap, so I sat down to write you, this holiday 
map. October’s upon us, and we all will be there. Waiting for you, come if you dare. 
And if you decide, to stay home instead, we will be waiting, under your bed. 
Waiting right there, waiting for sleep. And as soon as you do, your soul we shall 
keep.  

As your Commodore would say, “Living the Dream in 2018” Sweet October 

Dreams Everyone!!! 
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October is here, where did summer go? I looked back at past newsletters 
and found out where it went and what we did.  Our Cocktail season is 
coming to a close & our ball fund raising is starting to build up some 
steam.  But before I get to what we have coming up, I will let you know 
what we have been up to.   

On August 25th Lady Courtney and I made the drive up to Seaway’s 
cocktail party.  There was giant Jenga, cornhole, and some other yard 
games to add fun to the event.  While there Courtney and I played a few 
competitive games of checkers on an oversized table, I think I won the 2 
out 3 games…   

September 1st we had our 2nd to last Bloody Bar.  It had a slow start, but 
we would like to thank the members who have come out for all the support.  Colleen C. has 
been the captain of this fundraiser and Lady C and I are so thankful for her help.  Don’t 
forget we will have the Bloody Mary and Mimosa Bar the morning of the Color Cruise 
October 6th, $5 for either a yummy Bloody Mary or tasty Mimosa! 

Sunday September 2nd we attended the Lobster fest at TSC, what a great event they continue 
to put on each year.  If you leave there hungry you did something wrong!  They have a few 
different dinner options but Lady Courtney and I each had steak, crab legs, corn on the cob, 
and bake potato.  Of that food we took home steak, crab legs, and baked potato….needless 
to say they are healthy servings.  Not to be done with the Labor day weekend, on Monday 
we hosted a cook out of hamburgers, brats, and hot dogs.  Thank you for everyone that 
stopped by to spend the holiday with us, we served 55 lunches.  Thank you RC Martin for 
cooking the burgers, Denise C for donating potato salad, and the other members who 
brought a dish to share.   

Vice Commodore 
David Krell 



 September 8th we headed up north to Detroit Beach Boat Club for their cocktail party 
and basket auction.  We gained a few more ideas for our baskets, along with taking a couple 
home with us as Lady Courtney always seems to find something she likes!  We also got to see 
Lake Erie crashing  her waves against the break wall there.  Later that evening I went back to 
the club for a sleepover inside the club as I knew the water was going to come in.  Thank you 
to all the members that helped in the afternoon to prep the pumps and piping to make sure we 
didn’t have a problem Saturday night.  Now Sunday night was a different story, I got a text 
about 9:30 that my lines were tight.  Lady Courtney and I came out to the club to adjust and it 
was just in time as some of the water was coming through the basement walls and in the door.  
We were able to drop some other pumps in and start up the trash pump that had been set the 
day before.  Thank you to Randy S, Steve C, Tony B, Nate E who got the pumps working and 
Courtney who moved everything from the bottom shelves in the kitchen up on top.  Thankful-
ly, she also made sure I didn’t fall off the dock when I adjusted the lines in thigh-high water.   

September 21st the ball committee held a spaghetti dinner, we served 77 dinners!  Thank you to 
the members who came and helped out, as it was very much needed and appreciated.  Thank 
you Jack B., Dan P., John S., Cindy and Jim K., Ken A., Alberta E., Marcia M., and Ruthann 
M.  

As I mentioned, we needed dinner help and I will take this time to remind the members who 
need 10 hours for the second half of the year that we have plenty of upcoming events that will 
need help with each month.  Check the flyers around the club for dates and events.  Please let 
me know what events you can help with.  Remember, if you don’t get your work hours in, it is 
$25 per hour. 

For membership, I am sorry I have over looked mentioning the new members we have gained 
this year.  Please welcome the following people to the club:  Cheryl Wray, Timothy Langlois, 
John Schoen, Nathan Edmunds, Erin Kneisel, Brett Baith, George Kuene, Jack Bloom, Sharon 
Kneisel, Kevin Hatch, & Edward Griffin.  Please continue to bring family and friends to the 
club as we are still looking to grow the membership.   

For upcoming Ball Fundraising events here are some of the next few but please check out the 
flyers in the newsletter and around the club.   

October 5th Hobo Dinner from 6-8pm 

October 12th Chicken Paprikash dinner from 6-8pm  

October 20th we have the Last Man Standing Event.   $25 a ticket, half a chicken dinner.  
You must have a ticket for this event to enter the club. 

November 3rd Wine Bus Trip $50 per person, 4 wineries, 4 tasting at each stop, with lunch 
included.  Three of the four stops have hard ciders or beer as well as wine.  Sign up is at 
the bar, and those who pay have their seat reserved.  Currently we have one bus so sign 
up early!  If there is enough interest we could get a second bus, but we must fill it or 
there will only be one. 

We are still looking for a Rear Commodore and Recording Secretary for next year.  
Please see me or anyone from the bridge if you have any questions.  Thank you all for your 
support. 

Vice Commodore, David Krell 

419-779-0883     david.krell@gmail.com 

Vice Commodore’s Report Cont’d 
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Wow, where has the summer gone? I hope everyone has had a great 
year at BVYC boating. Even though I was stuck at my dock this year 
working in the cabin I heard boats going by all the time. That was 
great to see so much activity.  

Unfortunately Moe and I had a lot going on this year and missed some 
great times at the events that were had at several clubs. We have 
regrouped and are looking forward to some upcoming events.  

 

Some of the events we are planning are >> 

Adult Halloween Party 

Possibly a Kids Halloween party 

Ohio/Michigan Football party 

Other ones to follow 

I will be putting up fliers for all of the events 

 

I would like to thank you for your support this year and the upcoming years ahead. I am 
looking forward to represent BVYC. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have ideas or complaints.  

Rear Commodore 

Chuck Martin419-466-3167 

Rear Commodore  

Charles Martin 

Bay Views Advertising 

ATTENTION: New lower AD Prices  >>>> Business Card Size Ads $50.00 Per Year. Partial 
Year $5.00 Per Month. 

The Bay Views Is Sent To All BVYC Members and AYC Clubs, by U.S. Mail And Is Also On Our 
Website: www.bvyc.org. Send info to: rogerjhoffman@outlook.com and/or nemo@bex.net.  

We are Still Looking for a Rear Commodore and a 
Recording Secretary. Please consider running for these 
positions so they will not be left un-filled. Contact Colleen 
Cashman—419-346-9537 or any member of the Bridge. 

We are in need of volunteers to help clean some of the areas in our club that have 
been neglected or overlooked. We have all the cleaning supplies and equipment. 
We just need the elbow grease. If you need work hours or are just interested in 
helping, please call Sherron Ward > 419-754-7963 or 727-809-8110. we have a list 
of chores to be done. Thanks in advance for your concern and help….Sherron 



NOMINATIONS FOR 2019 

Officers of the Bridge 

Commodore -    David Krell 

Vice Commodore -  Charles Martin 

Rear Commodore -  

Recording Secretary -   

Financial Secretary -  Debbie Trimmer 

Treasurer -  Trisha Dunn currently serving 2 yr. term 

 

Board of Trustees -   3 will be elected 

John Wlodarczyk (Woody) 

P/C Doug LaLonde 

Dave Scardina 

P/C Scott Kneisel 

P/C Rob Pawlowski 

P/C Mark Gensler 

Phil King 

Al Bremmer 

 

If interested please contact Colleen Cashman 419-346-
9537 or Pete Kaiser 419-297-4227  



The Deadline for the Bay Views  

Is the 20th of each month.  Articles submitted after the 20th may be 
omitted from that months issue.  If possible send all reports, notices, 
flyers, etc. to: nemo@bex.net and/or rogerjhoffman@outlook.com 

October 
Birthdays 

03 Tyler Butler 

04 Daniel Hannon 

04 Kevin Kreft 

08 Colleen Cashman 

09 Alfred Holiday 

10 Todd Hoste 

12 Donald Newman 

13 Ted Beitelschees 

13 Stanley Tucker 

14 Jeff Durbin 

16 David Brown 

16 Lloyd Hammons 

17 Jeff Palmer 

17 Francis Reno 

18 Steven Schmitt 

19 Susan Kroma 

20 Rose Katich 

21 Greg Drennan 

23 Charles Gallagher 

24 Robert Mix 

30 Gary Hensley 

31 Rory Hand 

Gas Dock Hours 

 The Gas Dock is open Wednesday and Thursday 
3pm-8pm and Friday, Saturday, Sunday 8am-8pm. 
This schedule may Change. Call the club if needed. 

Bay View Yacht Club 

Bar Hours 

Starting October 1st 2018 

 

Monday      3 pm - 11pm 

Tuesday     3 pm - 11pm 

Wednesday  3 pm - 11pm 

Thursday   3 pm - 11pm 

Friday   1 pm – 1 am 

Saturday   1 pm – 1 am 

Sunday   1 pm - 11pm 

 

During the week the bar may close early if no 
members are present. Please call ahead if arriving 

late during the week. 



BVYC COLOR CRUISE 

OCTOBER 6, 2018 

Please Bring A Dish to Pass 

 

 9:30  BVYC Bar Opens 

 10:00  Bloody Mary Bar (Ball Fundraiser)  

 11:30 Depart BVYC 

 12:15 Arrive IHBC 

 2:45  Depart IHBC 

 3:00  Arrive TSC\MRYC 

 4:30  Depart TSC\MRYC 

 5:00  Arrive HVYC 

 6:00  HVYC Steak Roast 

 7:00  Live Music HVYC 









2018 Officers 

 

Commodore        Steve Suffety        
Vice Commodore       David Krell 

Rear Commodore       Charles Martin 

Recording Secretary     P/C Scott Kneisel 

Financial Secretary      Deborah Trimmer 

Treasurer         Tricia Dunn 

Fleet Captains     Chris Sackett, Randy Scherf 

Board of Trustees 

 

Board Chairman – John (Woody) Wlodarczyk 

Vice Chairman - Doug LaLonde 

Commodore Steve Suffety 

Alan Ellison 

Gary Eff 

Brian Rogers 

Chuck Shanteau 

Alternate - Dave Scardina 


